Library Assessment Working Group
Meeting Minutes

January 8, 2008
Present: Tina, Michael, Lura, Kathleen, JoAnn, Lisa
1. LibQUAL+ Survey

· Tina has filled out the online form to determine our preferences in LibQual+.  We can go online to look at this if we want.  It is not letting her move on to the next section, yet. [Update: we are now able to continue with customizing the survey.]
· Tina is working closely with the Institutional Review Board for our IRB waiver.   

a. We are receiving data, not hosting it, an important factor to IRB approval due to confidentiality.
b. They are happy with most of our wording except about confidentiality. So, Tina is clearing up the confidentiality issue with ARL and providing different language. 

c. Tina created a pre-survey webpage to contain the consent form.  We are not sure yet if the LibQUAL+ survey will automatically contain a place for the consent, so we’re adding in our own for now.
d. We will add a phrase to the email that the data may be used in presentations and journal articles.
· Sample 

a. JoAnn will request the sample once we get closer to getting all the IRB approval and the survey customization completed. The sampling will take two weeks.
b. Need to have the text of the mass mail when we request it, so need to wait for IRB process to be done. 
c. Tabling this until IRB is complete; end of January.
· Only two comments were received back from the December 18 email regarding the five additional questions. Tina responded and thanked those who took the time to review the proposed questions.  Faculty will see the questions again at the February 2008 faculty meeting.
2.  ARL Assessment Conference, Seattle August 4-6, 2008.  

· Jan 31 is the deadline for the ARL Assessment conference.  Lisa is putting in a proposal with an LIS faculty member at Syracuse.  Tina and Michael will also submit an abstract. 
3.  Other Items of Discussion
· Leslie Rios has left the UIUC Library.  Tina has asked Scott to recommend another LAWG member from Collections.

·  Does our organization need to attend to the issues around untenured and diversity issues? Is there a way to assess this?  It is easy to get isolated in this organization. The Chronicle had a survey about junior faculty and the support that they feel; there may be instruments that we can use.  LAWG thought this was a good project to take on after LibQUAL is underway and/or completed.
· What data do we have that can be used to inform library reorganization?  What data are important?  Do we have data across the library that is not unit-specific or defined by the unit?  [Circulation statistics would seem to be Library-level and not unit-defined.]  
· Michael Norman is meeting Joe Zucca at ALA and going to see the Data Farm at Penn.  We hope to host Joe for an upcoming seminar on the Data Farm at UIUC, possibly this summer.
· Our next meeting will be January 28 at 10 a.m.
